Tree Board Subcommittee Working Session Minutes:
Date: November 14, 2024
Time: 2:00 PM
Platform: Zoom
Attendees:
· Tree Board Members: Frank Krens, Vicki Hearst, Pam Schrimsher, Olga Aleksandrova
· Town Council: Councilwoman Brandi Haines
· Staff: Tonya Elliott-Moore, Public Works Director 
· Consultants (Wade Trim): Brad Cornelius, Chris Thompson
Meeting Overview:
The purpose of this session was to review and discuss potential updates to the Town’s Tree Ordinance.
Discussion Summary:
Brad Cornelius from Wade Trim opened the session with an outline of the ordinance amendment process, including the role the Tree Board will play in recommending changes.
Key Priorities Identified for the New Draft Ordinance:
1. Tree Replacement Requirements: Increase minimum replacement sizes for removed trees.
2. Mitigation Fees: Raise mitigation fees and enforce stricter mitigation measures.
3. Tree and Plant Lists: Reference IFAS Florida-Friendly species or other reliable sources to ensure lists are current without requiring frequent ordinance amendments.
4. Tree Protection Measures (including root protections): Strengthen protections for existing trees.
5. "Right Tree, Right Place" Requirements: Ensure tree placement aligns with growth and location standards.
Next Steps:
· To streamline the ordinance update, the subcommittee proposed identifying an existing ordinance from another municipality that closely aligns with their goals and using it as a template.
· Wade Trim will review similar city ordinances to find suitable models that match these priorities and will share their findings with the subcommittee for feedback.
· Given the urgency of updating mitigation fees, Wade Trim suggested addressing this by resolution first, as it could be enacted faster than a full ordinance revision.
· Upcoming Subcommittee work sessions planned for:  December 11 and January 8 at 10 am.  
Adjournment:
The meeting concluded at approximately 3:15 PM.
